
CLRC Executive Committee Meeting 
May 18, 2006

2:00 p.m.

SUNY Institute of Technology

Attending:  Bob Brown, Steve Frisbee, Barbara Grimes, Ann Harris, Penelope Klein

Excused:  Betsy Elkins

I. Approval of Minutes from April 13, 2006

M (Barb)/S/A

II. Financial Reports

In Betsy’s absence, Penelope gave the financial report.  The Finance Committee has met and reviewed the check and deposit register, and also the financial reports.   She noted that many outstanding WALDO accounts have been cleared up and money is coming in on a more regular basis.  The committee has also decided to change auditors next year.   The staff is also discussing ways to increase revenue through increased membership, details which are included in Penelope’s written report.  Steve asked Penelope about the status of the consortial database surcharge refunds.  She said she would look into the situation on how to best give credit to those who had paid the surcharge.

III. Executive Director’s Report

In addition to her written report, Penelope highlighted some topics.  She is working through the policies and procedures at CLRC, aiming toward making a more transparent organization.  She also commended Assistant Director Nancy Howe for working to fill in with some of Jeff’s responsibilities.  She also distributed monthly reports from staff members. One of Penelope’s many ideas is to collaborate with another System to sponsor some core competency workshops for member library staff.  Ideally this would be paid for with grant monies and would help to update the computer lab.  

IV. Approval of Board Agenda

The proposed agenda was approved with a change in date and time.  The Board meeting will be held on Thursday, June 1 at Munson-Williams-Proctor in Utica.  The time has been changed to 1:30 p.m.  
V. New Business

a. Budget  

Penelope presented a proposed budget for CLRC, which will take effect on July 1, 2006.  She explained the new format, which deletes lines that are no longer applicable.  It provides a clearer vision of income and expenses than the older format.  She has built in a 3% raise for staff, which was approved by the Executive Committee, acting as the Personnel Committee.  The budget will be presented at the full board meeting on June 1.  
b. Annual meeting

The goal is to revitalize the annual meeting.  Penelope has secured a speaker, Steven Cohen, from Pub-Sub Concepts in New York City.  He will be speaking on Libraries as Community.  The date will be Thursday, October 5.  One of the proposed venues is the Oneida Community Mansion House.  “It was the consensus of the committee to appropriate $1,000 for annual meeting expenses, which will be reflected in the new budget.”
 
c. Outsourcing Electronic Resources position

Penelope is proposing that the Electronic Resources position could be split into two parts:  1) a networking/system administrator who would be used as needed, and  2) a web design person.  She is continuing to explore the details of how this would work.  

VI. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 4:00.  M (Bob)/S/A

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Harris, Secretary    


